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Talofa Lava,
This week we celebrated Samoan Language Week. Thank you to our teachers and students who have
been learning greetings, phrases and counting in Samoan as well as songs and sasa. I would like to
thank Dontae and Leilah who have visited many classes and worked alongside the teacher. Here is
some of the language they explored:
Talofa Lava - Hello
O ā mai ‘oe - how are you?
Manuia fa’afetai - I am good thank you.
Many of our students are able to count using: Tasi, lua, tolu, fa, lima, ono, fitu, valu, iva, sefulu.

Resilience / Manawaroa
We are really pleased with the resilience of our students with the changeable weather this week. They
have had to adapt quickly during their break times between outside and inside activities. Our teachers
have supported them really well to make responsible / haepapa choices when it is time to change our
play from outside to inside.

Covid Organisation
We have had 14 positive COVID cases this term with three of these people being staff members. 12
people have been in isolation and two of these have become positive cases. We have spoken with 10 of
our local schools about their COVID organisation to help us make decisions for our school for the next
two weeks. We will continue to wear masks for Years 4 - 6 students (unless they have an exemption)
and ask that you wear a mask (unless you have an exemption) and keep to the asphalt or grass areas
when you need to come onsite. Our assemblies will continue to be held online and we have some
internal organisation where we will start to relax and use areas of the school that we haven’t currently
been in.

Board of Trustees Election
This year we will be holding our Triennial Board of Trustees Elections on 7 September 2022. Please
keep an eye out in the Newsletter for more information about our elections.

Teacher Only Day - Reminder
We are holding a Teacher Only Day tomorrow - Friday 3 June. Thank you for making other
arrangements for your child(ren) for this day.

New Students
Welcome to Willow who has started at Hutt Central School this week. It is great to have you here.

Rockstars
Congratulations to the following students who were awarded Rock Star certificates in assembly last
week:-
Room 2 - Accarlia and William Room 3 - Hira and Toby Room 4 - Georgie and Shreehan
Room 5 - Keogh and DJ Room 6 - Leo and Harley Room 7 - Nia and Fletcher
Room 8 - Hadley and Amohaa Room 9 - Lexi and Poppy Room 10 - Tom and Vithara
Room 11 - Dontae and Ethan Room 12 - Emily P and Felix Room 13 - Maddie and Chloe

Health Curriculum Information Evening
We had the intention of holding a Health Curriculum information evening in Term 1, however, the Red
COVID setting did not enable us to hold this. We will hold this evening at 7 pm on Wednesday 8 June
2022. Please let the office know if you are able to attend as this will determine how we can run the
evening. admin@huttcentral.school.nz



Please keep in touch and don’t hesitate to email me or call the office.

Ngā mihi nui,
Michael Gendall
Principal
principal@huttcentral.school.nz

BREAKFAST CLUB
Hutt Central School Breakfast Club are open each school
morning in the hall from 8.30am to 8.50am
Any children who would like some breakfast or company are welcome.

SCHOOL PHOTOS - Classes and Individuals
These are being taken at school from Tuesday 7th to Thursday 9th June.
This is the link to the Sue Allman People Google form to order this year’s class photos and individual student
portraits.
Hutt Central School Photo Order Form
The closing date for orders is 1 pm tomorrow - Friday 3rd June.
Please note that there will be a $10 charge for late orders received after this date.

TIMETABLE Tuesday 7th June Wednesday 8th June Thursday 9th June

9am - 10am Room 2 Room 3 Room 7

10am - 10.25am Children from R4 portraits Children from R5 portraits Children from R6 portraits

10.45 am - 11.25am Room 4 Room 5 Room 6

11.25am - 12.30pm Room 11 Room 12 Room 8

1.30pm - 3pm Room 9 Room 10 Room 13

Hutt Central Quiz Night Fundraiser- It’s time to start
strategising about how you can kick the reigning 2021
Hutt Central School Quiz Night champions “The Bubble
Has Burst” off their winner’s perch.

Pop 7 pm on Saturday 24th September 2022 (doors will
open at 6 pm) in your diaries and start planning your team
of 6 to 8 players.
Tickets will be available to purchase from the office at the
start of Term 3.

Visit our website for links to the classes, contacts for teachers and an updating Calendar
http://www.huttcentral.school.nz/

mailto:principal@huttcentral.school.nz
https://forms.gle/Q1CDquwgL2ru3Kdw7
http://www.huttcentral.school.nz/


Week 5 Term 2 2022
30 May - 3 June

Samoan Language Week
Friday - Teacher Only Day - No school

Week 6 Term 2 2022
6 June - 10 June

Monday - Queen’s Birthday  - No school
Tuesday to Thursday - Class and Individual Photos
Wednesday  - Health Curriculum Information Evening

Staffroom 7pm
Friday - School Assembly

Week 7 Term 2 2022
13 June - 17 June

Tuesday - Interzone cross country
Friday - Out of Zone ballot closes

Week 8 Term 2 2022
20 June - 24 June

Monday - Out of Zone ballot
Friday -Matariki - Public Holiday

Our 2022 Seesaw Blogs
Please let your child’s teacher know if you have any problems viewing their individual learning journal.

Room 2 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsrm22022

Room 3 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsroom32022

Room 4 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsrm42022

Room 5 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsrm52022

Room 6 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsrm62022

Room 7 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsrm72022

Room 8 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsrm82022

Room 9 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsroom92022

Room 10 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsroom102022

Room 11 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsroom112022

Room 12 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcs2022rm12

Room 13 https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsroom132022

Community Notices
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https://www.entertainmentnz.com/offers and select Hutt Central Primary

Marrzipan Drama
Does your little human like to be weird? How about playing silly games? Or
maybe they want to try out a new fun hobby? Then why not give Marrzipan a
go?!
Marrzipan is a drama-based self-confidence programme suitable for all ages
and ability levels. As well as playing games, we also work towards a performance we show to our
parents at the end of each term. This term is: The Golden Trophy of Super Duper Awesomeness!
Numbers are strictly limited so get in quick! Free Trials are offered if your child would like to come
check it out.
Where: Hutt Central School When: Tuesdays 12.30pm-1.30pm
Check out our website: https://marrzipandrama.co.nz/
OR contact Joshuwawa: wellington@marrzipandrama.co.nz

https://www.entertainmentnz.com/offers
https://marrzipandrama.co.nz/
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